
August 3, 2022

Iowa Utilities Board 

Attn:  Geri D. Huser, Chair 

Richard W. Lozier, Jr., Board Member 

Joshua J. Byrnes, Board Member 

1375 E. Court Avenue 

Des Moines, Iowa 50319 

RE: FOURTH OBJECTION- Navigator Heartland Greenway LLC 

Docket No. HLP-2021-0003 

Dear Iowa Utilities Board Members: 

I have been asked by (1) Alma Farm I LLC; (2) Alma Farm II LLC; (3) Alma Farm III LLC; (4) 

Alma Olson; (5) Jeanette Lietz; and (6) Wade Olson Trust No. 1, along with myself, landowners 

in Clay County, whom are detrimentally affected by the Navigator Heartland Greenway LLC 

(“Navigator”) carbon capture pipeline to provide our fourth formal objection to said 

project under consideration by you, the Iowa Utilities Board (the “IUB”). This objection is not 

meant to take the place of our first, second or third objection previously provided, but rather shall 

be in addition to said objection.  

In reviewing the Hamilton County Informational Meeting Checklist (the “Checklist”) 

executed by Josh Byrnes on February 2, 2022 and in the interest of legal preservation, we herein 

provide our written objection to the completeness of the Checklist.  

Specifically, we object to the information provided by Navigator at said meeting as it relates to 

the following Checklist items: 

1) 13.3(5)(a)

2) 13.3(5)(c)

3) 13.3(5)(d)

4) 13.3(5)(e)

5) 13.3(5)(f)

6) 13.3(5)(g)

7) 13.3(5)(h)

Further, as acknowledged at said Informational Meeting by Navigator’s own representative, 

some of the information provided, specifically as it related to the construction process and the 

handling of the separation of the top soil that the information/diagram provided by Navigator 

was incomplete and/or in error. Thus, how could the IUB representative sign off acknowledging 

the completeness of the Checklist if Navigator’s own information provided was incomplete 

and/or in error? Again, we object to the completeness of the Checklist related to said 

Informational Meeting.  
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In addition, as provided by Mr. Byrnes at said Informational Meeting, said meeting was not 

going to be recorded in any way by the IUB or its representatives. Why is it the IUB’s policy not 

to record the meeting for landowners to further digest later and/or for future legal preservation? 

In any type of potential future legal proceeding for which the information shared at said 

Informational Meetings would be crucial, it would seem in the best interest of those affected 

landowners that the IUB would take the necessary steps to at least record said Informational 

Meetings. As such, we again object to the IUB’s handling of said Informational Meeting.  

I appreciate your time and work on this matter. 

Sincerely, 

Gary Olson,  

Representative on behalf of the above-noted landowners 

CC: John Crotty, Attorney- Office of Consumer Advocate 

/s/ Gary Olson
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1st Informational Meeting Concerns
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I related to Iowa Advocate person that these Informational Meetings
There appeared to be No Balance!  Utility Company & IUB vs Land Owner

Filed with the Iowa Utilities Board on August 3, 2022, HLP-2021-0003



IUB Gave Packet To Land Owners
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As provided in Iowa Code section 479B.9, “a permit shall not be granted to 
a pipeline company unless the board determines that the proposed 
services will promote the public convenience and necessity.”

How Does CO2 Pipe Line Project Qualify for 479B.9?
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